
Topsham Garden Club 

February 11, 2014 

 
  

The Topsham Garden Club met on February 11, 2013 at the Topsham Public Library 

President Kathleen Filtranti called the meeting to order at 12:33. 

 

   

 Treasurer Alison Harris reported: 

  

Checking Balance:   $ 1430.91 

 Savings Balance:    $ 2502.65 

 

Treasurer Harris explained the Stub Year budget that will be in effect from January 1. 2014 until 

May 31, 2014. 

 

There was a motion to fund Contributions to CREA-$200, Bryant Pond-$250, and FOMB-$100.  The 

vote was unanimous. 

 

Jerry Hix reviewed the Financial records for 2013 and found them to be in good order. 

 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Sunshine – Vivian continues to send cards.  Please let her know if there is a card she should send.  

Hannah Vigue will celebrate her 100th birthday this year.  She is returning to Maine this Spring. 

 

Town Gardens – A replacement is neede for Sheryl Smith who resigned for personal reasons. 

 

Website -  Looks great.  Alison reported that the renewal is due this month and is $177/ 2 years. 

 

Membership –  welcome to Patsy St. Pierre 

 

 

New Business: 

 

- Plant Sale will be held at Town Hall on May 31.  Jane Scease has resigned from the committee 

and a replacement is needed. 

- Marge Whipple will be the TGC representative to the Library Garden Committee. 

- The TGC will hold a Garden Tour on Saturday, June 28 from 10-2.  Tickets will be $8 in advance, 

$10 that day.  A committee will be formed to handle details. 

 

 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:16 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathleen Boynton 

 


